
 
 

 
 

NOTICE 
 
TO:  Qualifying patients and licensed medical cannabis growers, processors, and dispensaries  
RE:   Changes to patient registration and fee  
Date:  September 29, 2022 

 
 
The Maryland Medical Cannabis Commission (the “Commission”) is providing this notice to update all 
patients and licensed medical cannabis businesses on changes to the patient registration fee and 
registration period.    
 
The Commission adopted a proposed regulatory amendment to (1) reduce the patient registration fee from 
$50 to $25, (2) reduce the replacement card fee from $100 to $50, and (3) extend the registration period 
from 3 to 6 years. The Commission also voted to implement the proposed changes in Maryland OneStop 
on or before October 1, 2022. As part of this effort, all valid patient registrations will be extended from 3 
to 6 years without patients having to take any additional steps.  
 
The Commission is pleased to announce that as of September 29, 2022, the adult patient registration 
application has been updated with the reduced application fee of $25 and extended registration period of 
6 years. Any new patient application initiated prior to September 29, but not yet submitted, should also 
reflect the reduced price and extended registration period. In addition, all patients with valid, active 
registrations will have their registration period extended from 3 to 6 years. The Commission anticipates 
all existing patient records will be updated with the extended 6-year registration period by October 5, 
2022.     

 
Please direct any questions to mdh.infoandregistration@maryland.gov or 1-844-421-2571. 


